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1. Information Only -  Public Comment – None.  
  
2. Information Only – Chancellor’s Remarks – Interim Chancellor Charlton 

thanked her colleagues for attending this morning’s meeting. Chancellor 
Charlton provided legislative history on the Task Force by stating that at the 
last legislative session, Assembly Bill 245 created the Task Force on Power-
Based Violence at Institutions of Higher Education which renamed the Task 
Force on Sexual Misconduct, originally created by Senate Bill 347 as part 
of the 81st Legislative Session. 
 
Chancellor Charlton outlined the primary duties of the Task Force which 
included the development and administering of a climate survey regarding 
power-based violence within the Nevada Institutions of Higher Education 
with the climate survey being administered in the Fall of 2023. In addition, 
the Task Force will review the results of the climate survey and will examine 
current procedures and protocols for preventing, intervening in or 
responding to instances of power-based violence that are used in NSHE 
institutions.  
 
The Task Force will also identify possible gaps and services that are 
available for victims, examine correlations between social groups, campus 
life and the incidence of power-based violence on the campus of each 
NSHE institution within the System, provide recommendations to the Board 
of Regents on how to address power-based violence at NSHE institutions 
and not later than August 1 of each odd-numbered year, submit to the Joint 
Interim Standing Committee on Education a written report summarizing the 
findings of the Task Force, the data collected from responses to any climate 
survey, and will provide recommendations to the Board of Regents on how 
to address power-based violence at NSHE institutions.   

 
3. Information Only – Introductions.  Senator Melanie Scheible along with 

other members of the Task Force introduced themselves and expressed 
excitement to be a part of the Task Force, to refine its mission and to ensure 
students have a safe learning environment.  

 
 Interim Chancellor Charlton informed the Task Force that there are three 

vacancies to fill and anticipates the Board of Regents will appoint individuals 
to fill those positions at the Special Board Meeting on January 19, 2024. 
 

4. Approved - Election of Chair and Vice Chair.  In accordance with Assembly 
Bill 245, the Task Force conducted an election of Chair. Under AB 245, the 
position of Chair will be elected at the initial meeting of the Task Force and 
each odd-numbered year thereafter. To ensure continuity when the Chair is 
unavailable, the Task Force also elected a Vice Chair.  
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